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E TO: Honorable Mayor & Members of the North Port Commission

FROM: A. Jerome Fletcher II, ICMA-CM, MPA

TITLE: Approve Change Order No. 2 to Work Assignment 2023-06 - Water Study Cost Benefit
Analysis Project with Black & Veatch Corporation, for an Additional Amount of
$74,292.00, for a Total Cost of $156,868.00

Recommended Action

Approve Change Order No. 2 to Work Assignment 2023-06 - Water Study Cost Benefit Analysis Project with Black &
Veatch Corporation, for an additional amount of $74,292.00, for a total cost of $156,868.00.

Background Information

Utilities is planning to incorporate updated demand projections into the final Cost Benefit Analysis (CBA) and include the
updated cost models from Peace River Manasota Regional Water Supply Authority for additional capacity into the CBA;
also included in the scope is preparation for and execution of a full-day City Commission workshop related to the Water
Master Plan, updated demands, the water supply analysis and other items related to long-term water needs of the city.
This change order is to complete updated demand projections and distribution system capacity analysis, based on these
new projections from North Port Utilities (NPU).

Ø September 12, 2022: Black and Veatch Corporation (B&V) provided scope of services for the CBA.
Ø October 21, 2022: Direct Work Assignment issued to B&V for CBA as they are currently providing services for the

Water Mater Plan and Water Supplies Facilities.
Ø November 01, 2022: Work Assignment 2023-06 with B&V was fully executed.
Ø April 28, 2023: Based on new projects provided by NPU, B&V was issued Change Order No. 1 in the amount of

$34,232.00 to complete updated demand projections and distribution system capacity analysis.
Ø January 02, 2024: B&V was requested by NPU to incorporate updated demand projections into the final CBA and

include the updated cost models from Peace River.
Ø March 29, 2024: B&V provided scope for this Change Order No. 2 in the Amount of $74,292.00.

Strategic Plan

Infrastructure & Facilities Integrity
Good Governance

Financial Impact

The amount of $74,292.00 is available in the account number below and budgeted in the respective project:

Account Number Available Amount

 420-6061-533.31-05 $ 74,292.00
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File #: 24-0597, Version: 1
Account Number Available Amount

 420-6061-533.31-05 $ 74,292.00

Procurement

Continuing Contract No. 2020-58-04 was procured pursuant to Sec. 2-406 Professional services selection under
Consultants’ Competitive Negotiation Act (CCNA), F.S. § 287.055. Work Assignment No. 2023-06 was issued under
Continuing Contract No. 2020-58-04.

Attachments:
1.Work Assignment 2023-06 CO No. 2 with Scope and Fee Schedule
2.Work Assignment 2023-06 CO No. 1 with Scope and Fee Schedule
3.Work Assignment No. 2023-06 with Scope and Fee Schedule
4.Continuing Contract No. 2020-58-04 with renewal
5.Florida Division of Corporations Documents

Prepared by: Melissa McConnell, Utilities Project Manager

Department Director: Nancy Gallinaro, Utilities Director
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